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Ramada 
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widening 
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for UA Mortar 

Board 
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around Cata-
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COME TO THE 12TH ANNUAL NEIGHBORHOOD PICNIC! 

Catalina Vista Neighborhood Association 

Invites You to Join in the Fun on 

Saturday, April 30, 2016 

11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

Tahoe Park 

(Edison and Norris) 

Help us have wonderful event by 

Contributing to a delicious  

Potluck meal 

If your last name begins with… 

 

A-M Bring DESSERT/  N-Z bring SIDE DISH or SALAD 

 

The neighborhood association will provide beef burgers, veggie bur-

gers, and hot dogs, as well as water and iced tea.  You are welcome 

to bring your own non-alcoholic beverages to enjoy.  We will have 

tables and chairs available.  You can also bring your own chairs for 

extra comfort! 

Kids, enjoy the jumping castles! 

Grown-ups, enjoy the chance to see and meet your neighbors! 

Everyone, come enjoy a fun picnic and good entertainment! 

To help reduce waste, please bring your own picnic ware. 

Bring nonperishable food items for the Community Food Bank 

To participate in the planning committee contact 

Laurie Ellerman:  imellerman@cox.net or 321-1654 

If you need a ride to the park we can arrange one! 

 

Thank You Volunteers  

who came outside early and 

worked hard to clear our 

islands in preparation for the 

recent brush and bulky  

collection. 

 

Colette Altaffer 

Hale Barter 

Janet Grayson 

Bill Hart 

Bret Hart 

Jan Hastreiter 

Bill Holmes 

Ruth Hoshaw 

Debra Huffman 

Lucy Netsch 

Suzanne Schorr 

Dave Sunderman 

Darlene Welling 
Dick Welling 

Support Our Historic Ramada at Tahoe Park 
Plans for constructing the historic ramada at Tahoe Park are well underway.  Catalina Vista neighbor  

Nate Kappler is donating his expertise and time to coordinate the execution of the construction.  

Permit applications are in the process of being submitted by to the City for approval.   

 

Neighbors are beginning to rally around the project by giving large and small donations.  

Personalized bricks can be purchased for installation in the ramada slab circumference.   

Some bricks will be in memory of deceased family members, family pets, while others   

recognize the family surnames of  long-term Catalina Vista residents.   

 

Our fund raising goal is $35,000.  Please consider a donation if you have 

not yet done so.  All donations are tax deductible.   Checks are written 

to the City of Tucson Parks Foundation which has partnered with us on the project.   CVNA Board members are in the process 

of walking the neighborhood to personally introduce neighbors to the project and entice you to purchase a brick.  If you are not 

home, explanatory material is left at your door to encourage you to join in the effort by purchasing a brick that memorializes a 

loved one.  Bricks cost $250 each for 9” x 9” and $150 each for 4” x 8” with 18 characters per line.  Contact Dave Sunderman 

for more information:  desunaz@cox.net  or 326-7596. 

 

This Newsletter was 

written, edited and de-
signed by Alison Hughes 
who is responsible for 

any errors! 
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Neighborhood Pot 

Holes 

Thank you Dave Sunder-

man for counting the pot 

holes and reporting them 

to the City. Thank you 

City staff for filling the 

holes in a timely manner. 

The historic  Elm St. Kramer Ranch  

entryway. The original roof tiles to be installed in Tahoe 

Park  ramada. 
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A new coalition of neighborhoods has been formed to focus on the central segments of the proposed new corridor for Grant Road 

between First Avenue and Country Club.  Currently four neighborhoods are engaged in the coalition: Jefferson Park, SAMOS, Cata-

lina Vista, and Campbell Grant.   The Coalition’s purpose is to ensure neighborhood and stakeholder input into the design of the cor-

ridor.  The Coalition developed a vision document entitled, “Grant Road Heritage Landscape Corridor,” focusing on First Avenue to 

Tucson Boulevard, the area covered by Phases 2 and 5 of the road widening.  The document is available at:  http://

www.grantroadcoalition.com/proposal.html 

 

Of concern to Coalition members are the property remnants that will remain once existing properties have been purchased and sliced 

to make way for the new road alignment.  (On the  South side of Grant between First Avenue and Santa Rita we already see the re-

sults of the bulldozers that have razed properties in readiness for the road construction.)   Coalition members are promoting the pres-

ervation of “open space” areas showcasing native plants with educational components, interpretive context and pedestrian/bicycle 

trails. The vision also includes the placement of public art along this segment of the corridor. 

 

Coalition members have been meeting individually with the Mayor and members of the City Council to present the document and 

discuss financial options for achieving the vision. 

 

A meeting of Catalina Vista residents was organized by City  Councilor Steve Kozachik on March 16  at the request of CVNA. The 

meeting purpose was to discuss plans for the Phase 5 segment of the Grant Road corridor which includes the Catalina Vista frontage 

road between Norris and Wilson.  (Phase V construction is not scheduled to begin until 2021.)  Almost 30 people attended the meet-

ing and agreed unanimously that the Catalina Vista preference is for a wall constructed at the frontage road that mirrors the one on 

Campbell Avenue between Elm Street and Grant Road.  We were advised that a preliminary sound study of the area does not warrant 

the use of the Regional Transportation Authority (RTA) funds for a sound wall.  Another sound study will be conducted next year.  

(Of note is that the preliminary engineering plans for our segment includes the construction of a wide “Michigan”  left hand turn 

between Campbell Avenue and Tucson Boulevard.)  Steve K is helping us to find other possible funding sources for the wall.   

 

The Regional Transportation Authority (RTA) is the source of funds to expand Grant Road.  The RTA is managed by the Pima Asso-

ciation of Governments (PAG). The RTA is the fiscal manager of the $2.1 billion, 20-year RTA plan approved by Pima County vot-

ers in 2006 when voters approved a countywide half-cent transaction privilege tax, or sales tax, to fund the RTA plan through fiscal 

year 2026.  Not known by us is the amount allocated for the Grant Road corridor widening.  We learned that 1 percent of RTA funds 

can be allocated for art.  We are  working on finding out how much the 1 percent is! 
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Welcome Chief Magnus! 

Tucson has a new police Chief.  

Chris Magnus was appointed Chief 

of Police when Chief Villasenor 

recently retired.   

The new chief has already met 

with neighborhood association 

leaders to better understand com-

munity issues. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grant Road Corridor Central Segments 

 

Three Cheers for UA Mortar Board Volunteers! 

 

For the second year in a row, Catalina Vista is a beneficiary of the community service 

efforts of University of Arizona Mortar Board students.    

 

On March 5, CVNA board members Alison Hughes, Debra Huffman, Dory Martin, and 

Dave Sunderman worked alongside the enthusiastic students who cleaned the trash-filled 

areas behind Circle K and painted some building walls at the east entry of Edison Street. 

 

We hope to work with you again in 2017 Mortar Board students.  Thank you for your 

time and work on behalf of Catalina Vista! 



Casa Seton, Elm Street.  Construction by Miramonte Homes  of 11 houses is now under way for  the 

Casa Seton development at the demolished historic Kramer ranch property on Elm Street.  Initial 

work includes the removal of an entry pillar on the west side of the Potter Place entry which is being 

widened to two lanes. Miramonte homes has added an information link to its Website where con-

struction activities will be posted regularly.  The link is:  http://www.miramontehomes.com/

communities/tucson/casa-seton   Project principals Bob Gugino and Chris Kemmerly have agreed to 

cover the costs of pouring the slab for the historic ramada to be installed at Tahoe Park.  

 

Banner University Hospital.  Shortly you will see a new “Historic Catalina Vista” entryway sign 

installed on the corner of Kramer and Elm along with “Historic Catalina Vista” signage on the diago-

nal wall on the northeast side of Campbell/Elm.  On the southeast  of Campbell/Elm,  a Blenman Elm 

Neighborhood sign in a tile design will be constructed.  City staff will complete the installation work.  

The main entrance to the new hospital will be located on the west side of Campbell and Elm.  There 

is neighborhood concern that this will increase traffic into the neighborhoods.   The signs are in-

tended to  dissuade drivers from cutting through the two neighborhoods during and after the construc-

tion.  Costs of the new the signage will be covered by Banner.  Meantime, ground breaking has 

started at the new hospital site.  UA Health Sciences  has launched a useful Website on its construc-

tion sites at the Health Sciences campus, including the hospital.  It covers street closures and offers 

live Webcam pictures and newsletters.   Website link:  campus-construction.uahs.arizona.edu 

 

Helicopter Paths to Banner University Hospital.  CVNA Board member Debra Huffman’s home is 

located diagonally across from Diamond Children’s where the helicopter air ambulances land on the 

roof of that building.  Debra maintains a log of the extensive number of times pilots fly fairly low and 

guide their helicopters from east of Campbell and along Elm street to land.  Huffman is concerned 

about safety in the case of a crash, and reports her log regularly to the Banner security personnel.  

Banner is installing a camera system to monitor and track the helicopter flights.  The flight path is 

supposed to be West of Campbell from the South.  If you think a helicopter is headed to the hospital 

using the wrong flight path or is flying too low, call UAMC Security at 694-6533.  

 

Banner Tucson Community Engagement Committee.  The Committee is comprised of representa-

tives of Sam Hughes, North University, Jefferson Park, Blenman Elm, and Catalina Vista Neighbor-

hoods.  Its purpose is to exchange information about the new hospital design and construction.   The 

first meeting was held in February with presentations regarding the hospital design and projected 

construction timeline.  Alison Hughes is representing Catalina Vista on the Committee.  If you want 

to draw an issue to the attention of this committee, let Alison know by calling 881-0917. 
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Construction Around Catalina Vista   

 

CVNA Board Meetings are 

held at the  Arizona Inn 

beginning at 7 pm on the 

following dates. All are 

welcome. 

April 25 

May 23 

June 27 

September 26 

October 24 

November 21 

 

Our traditional neighborhood 

annual meeting is on 

November 28. Board 

members are elected at the 

annual meeting. 

 

Appreciation is extended to 

Arizona Inn Proprietors Will  

Conroy and Patti Doar for 

their solid support of our 

neighborhood, and to the 

Innõs Diane Fawsett  for 

making meeting 

arrangements on behalf of 

Catalina Vista.  

Catalina Vista Neighborhood Board Members 

 

Ellen Adelstein (Waverly)   Alison Hughes, President (Edison) 

Anne Barrett (Sierra Vista)   Alison Jones, Secretary (Sierra Vista) 

Betty jo Drachman (Hampton)   Dory Martin (Sierra Vista) 

John Fendrock (Hampton)   Dan Schnoll, Vice President (Edison) 

Gerald Geise (Hampton)   Dave Sunderman (Juanita) 

Jan Hastreiter, Treasurer (Edison)  Sara Wisdom (Sierra Vista) 

Debra Huffman (Sierra Vista)   Bill Young (Norton) 

      Nancy Zeldin (Sierra Vista)  

Neighborhood Watch 
 

Dan Schnoll is organizing 

neighborhood watch groups 

based on levels of interest in 

neighborhood groupings. 

 

If you would like to be in-

volved, contact Dan at 

323-9411. 

 

Bobcats, Javelina and Coyotes ð Sharing our Living Space 

 
Sightings of desert creatures are reported frequently by Catalina Vista neighbors. Keep your cats 

indoors.  If you are walking with your dog and spot a coyote or javelina, change direction.  

http://www.miramontehomes.com/communities/tucson/casa-seton
http://www.miramontehomes.com/communities/tucson/casa-seton


 

 

 

Not a member yet?  Please send your annual 2016 membership dues of $20.00 to Jan Hastreiter, Treasurer, CVNA, 2144 E. 

Edison, (Membership period begins every  November at the annual Neighborhood Association meeting.) 

Tucson, AZ 85719.    Please consider an additional donation to help with upkeep of our islands.  Checks are payable to Cata-

lina Vista Neighborhood Association.  

 

Name_________________________________________________________________________________ 

Address_______________________________________________________________________________ 

Zip____________ Phone ______________Email _______________________________________________ 

 

 I am willing to serve on the Neighborhood  Association Board in 2017_________(yes)_____(not this time) 

 

Members receive notices about events such as the neighborhood social, crime alerts, meetings of interest to the neighbor-

hood, neighborhood committee work such as island maintenance, park maintenance, tree planting, traffic reduction, street 

maintenance. 

If you want to receive neighborhood alerts and fast-breaking news through out Listserv, check here: ____Yes ___No 

 

PRINT AND/OR CUT  THIS FORM AND RETURN TO JAN WITH YOUR CHECK OR JUST MAIL OR DROP OFF THE REQUESTED  

INFORMATION WITH YOUR CHECK  (PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY) 

 

Join Catalina Vista Neighborhood Association Now! 

We're on the Web!     historiccatalinavista.com  

Got  Catalina Vista 

Issues and/or Stories 

to Share? 

 

Any ideas for neighbor-

hood newsletter stories? 

 

What neighborhood is-

sues would you like your 

board members to exam-

ine? 

 

Call Alison with your 

ideas:  881-0917 

Interesting Houses in Catalina Vista 
 

The inhabitants of one house on the frontage road are cats.   No humans.  Just cats.  Cats 

inhabit at least three rooms which are furnished with cages, kitty beds,  scratching posts,  and 

food and water containers.  There are white cats, gray cats, and multi-colored cats.  Unfortu-

nately, no kitties cared to pose at a window for photographs during this photo shoot.   

 

A child care center is located on the west side of the frontage road near Bookman’s.   

 

A 24-hour adult care center is located on Waverly 

Drive. 

 

Members of one of the Greek houses that we hear lost 

its University of Arizona charter live in a house on 

Norton.   

 

If you know of any other “interesting” houses in  

Catalina  Vista, call the newsletter editor at 881-0917. 

 

Kitty cat home 


